 THAN
TAMPA HOMEOWNERS, AN ASSOCIATION OF NEIGHBORHOODS
MEETING OF October 8, 2014
HELD AT UNION STATION

1. President Jerry Frankhouser opened the meeting at 7:05 p.m. by asking for a moment of silence to reflect on our mission and that we pledge allegiance to the flag.  He then asked that the members and guests introduce themselves.

2. Our guest was Sal Ruggiero, Director of Neighborhood Enhancement (formerly Code Enforcement & Clean City), who discussed the landlord-tenant initiatives currently being developed.  These are to ensure that rental units comply with the city’s basic housing standards.  The city now regulates facilitates of not more than four units; larger complexes are now regulated by the State Business Regulation Agency.  This has reduced the number of facilities regulated by the city form approximately 25,000 to about 12,000 facilities.  To inspect these, Code Enforcement had three inspectors who worked on a three-year rotation of inspection.  Mr. Ruggiero said that we would now use all of our code inspectors for this task, increasing the team to 42 inspectors.  On January 1, 2015, the new regulations will require (1) the rental property be registered, (2) the property pass an inspection and (3) the owner receive a certificate.  He intends to give landlords 90 days to register.  A whole unit of inspectors will be involved.  They will concentrate at first on the most blighted areas.  Some absentee landlords have management companies maintaining their properties; we will work with them.  Occasionally, the management companies do not communicate with landlords and this is a problem.  The frequency of inspections will normally be three years, but should problems occur, the property will be on annual inspections until the problems are resolved.  The $55 fee will be waived to encourage compliance.  A second reinsertion will cost $100.  They have access to the Homestead Exemption list so they can locate rentals.  Mr. Rugiero said that they will tryout these new rules for a year to see if adjustments are warranted.  To the question of whether violators’ names will be made public, Mr. Ruggiero said that eventually they would.  He said that Section 8 properties would be included.  He said that existing staff is sufficient to handle the responsibilities, but that they are getting another inspector.  He emphasized that 80% pass inspection the first time.   Foreclosures are a problem.  These properties must have a sign listing a contact number, if not, we are asked to inform his office.  In reply to the question of privacy rights, he said that rental properties are required to allow access to inspectors.  He closed by asking our help in identifying problems and watching these properties.

3. Miray Holmes, Manager of the Office of Neighborhood & Community Relations, discussed several topics with the group.  An unresolved issue is the rule on recreational vehicles (RVs) parked in front of a home.  She said that the new rule is that an RV parked on concrete (e.g., a driveway) in front of the house is permitted.  Several in the group disagreed.  The matter requires further research.  While we appreciate the Mayor’s Holiday Party, we asked Miray to try to avoid holding it on the second Wednesday of December.  She told us of the difficulties in arranging the event: location of venue, adequate parking, availability of caterers, and other considerations.  She said that she would try to avoid usurping the THAN Meeting in December 2015.  

MOTION: That the December THAN Meeting be cancelled.  
(Margaret Vizzi, seconded and passed unanimously).

4. Margaret Vizzi, Chair of the Policy Review Committee, encouraged people to attend the City Council Meeting of Thursday, October 23, 2014, beginning at 9:30 a.m.  Council will consider several important zoning issues.  One item of neighborhood interest is that before a Big Box store is constructed, that a traffic analysis of the area be conducted.  These discussions will continue at a Workshop on Thursday, November 13, at 9:30 a.m.  a discussion of the schedule and details are found in the brochure, Tampa C.A.R.E.S.  To subscribe to an e-mail copy, contact Karencia.Ciagala@tampagov.net 

5. Fredric Zerla gave the Secretary’s Report.  He thanked Margaret Vizzi for clarifying and expanding item #3e of the September Minutes.  Margaret pointed out that there is still a problem with the second sentence in this item.  The preposition “on” should be “of”.  The sentenced should read: When major development is requested on a major roadway, no transportation impact study on the abutting area has to be done to measure the negative impact up to 1300 feet in either direction of the major roadway.  This changes the concern from traffic ON the major roadway to the traffic on the smaller streets, usually through neighborhoods, feeding the major roadway.  With these changes, the September Minutes were accepted.

6. Sally Flynn gave the Treasurer’s Report.  Expenses in September included two reimbursements for catering at the September Meeting.  One to Stacy Warder for $47.47 and the other to Martha Jean Lorenzo for $48.85.  Income consisted of $75 for the dues of three membership renewals. 

7. [bookmark: _GoBack]As no further business was before the body, President Frankhouser declared the meeting adjourned at 8:35 p.m.  At the November Meeting, we will host Mayor Bob Buckhorn.  As a larger venue is required, the meeting will be held at the Loretta Ingraham Recreation Complex on Wednesday, November 12, from 6:30 till 8:30 p.m.



Respectfully submitted,



Fredric Zerla, Secretary



